ILLINOIS HIV CARE CONNECT

Statewide Outreach Initiative Fights Against HIV Infection in Illinois

In an effort to curb the serious HIV infection epidemic in Illinois, Illinois HIV Care Connect extends the ability of primary care providers to help people living with HIV.
“Through the program, people living with HIV find services that help them to achieve optimal health and self-sufficiency,” said Tom Hughes, executive director of the Illinois Public Health Association (IPHA). HIV-positive individuals can be referred to one of Illinois HIV Care Connect’s regional offices. To find the local office, go to http://hivcareconnect.com/hiv-care-connect-regions.
Once enrolled in Illinois HIV Care Connect, people living with HIV receive confidential medical case management services at no charge, regardless of income. Also, they may qualify for a range of other health care and support services including outpatient, mental and oral health care; medical nutritional therapy; substance abuse prevention and counseling; and other support services. The program’s website (www.hivcareconnect.com) “has detailed information about the enormous resources provided by the statewide network,” Hughes said, adding that the site receives more than 2,000 page views a month on average and provides information about the Illinois AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP Medication Assistance) and Illinois Continuation of Health Insurance Coverage (CHIC Premium Assistance).
HIV/AIDS remains a significant health threat in Illinois

Up to 20% — or about 7,200 – of the 36,000 people living with HIV in Illinois do not know they are HIV+, according to state health experts. The percentage and number of undiagnosed residents has been decreasing as more individuals get tested and learn their HIV status.
Unaware of their HIV infection, undiagnosed individuals spread HIV to others through unprotected sex, intravenous drug use, or other ways. Undiagnosed individuals also do not receive the benefit of medical treatments that reduce the chances of HIV infection progressing into AIDS or other illnesses. To stop the progression and transmission of HIV-related disease, the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommends that all individuals age 13-64 be tested for HIV infection. 
Funded by the Illinois Department of Public Health through federal Ryan White Part B grants, Illinois HIV Care Connect “serves as a one-stop shop for many services. Getting HIV-positive individuals to take advantage of these services helps to curb the spread and progression of HIV,” Hughes said.
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